REYNOLDSTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL

THE MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING of the Council held in the Minor Hall on Tuesday 11th March 2014 at 7.30 p.m.

PRESENT:
Cllrs. Adrian Hughes (in Chair), Peter Bowen-Simpkins, Enid Jones, Susan Bevan, Paul Lloyd-Davies, Judith Rock, Unitary Authority Councillor Richard Lewis and the Clerk, Mr. Howard Evans. 
APOLOGIES:
Cllr. Chris Spacie.
1.
TO RECEIVE DISCLOSURES OF PERSONAL INTEREST FROM MEMBERS
There were no disclosures of personal interest from members. 
2.

THE MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING were circulated, approved and 
signed by the Chairman.
3. MATTERS ARISING

The Chairman updated Councillors on the progress made with the Council purchasing an Automated External Defibrillator (AED).  He reported that a grant was available for communities to purchase AEDs that would be able to be accessed by the public.  The Chairman to apply for the grant in the name of Reynoldston Community Council.  Cllr. Jones stated that the trustees of the Village Hall had agreed that an AED could be located at the hall.
The Chairman also reported that he had met with the contractor to arrange for the Reynoldston sign (positioned on the approach to the village from Cefn Bryn) to be erected on a low, local stone wall – to be funded with the £500 awarded to Reynoldston by The Gower Society for winning the Best Kept Village competition in 2013. 

4. REVIEW OF COUNCIL DOCUMENTATION/POLICIES
To be deferred to the next meeting.  Outstanding policies still be reviewed:
· Standing Orders and Chairmanship - Cllr. Hughes
· Welsh Statutory Instruments (Code of Conduct) – Cllr. Bevan

· Swansea Voluntary Service – Cllr. Spacie

· Data Protection and Community Councils – Cllr. Spacie

· Welsh Language Scheme – Cllr. Jones

· Health and Safety – Cllr. Hughes. 
5. VILLAGE ENHANCEMENT SCHEME (VES)

Cllr. Bowen-Simpkins outlined the history of the grant application for the VES 
which had originally been submitted in September 2012.  He reported to the 
Council that he and Cllr. Lloyd-Davies had 
recently met with Mr. Paul Relf of 
the City and County of Swansea who had 
informed them that funding was 
available to the end of the calendar year for the VES but had to be spent by that 
time or it would be lost.  Cllrs. Bowen-Simpkins and Lloyd-Davies had taken Mr. 
Relf through each aspect of the original submission.  All elements were still 
eligible for grant funding except for the parking area by the church as this had 
been part surfaced already.  An application to replace the seat opposite the King 
Arthur will be included in the new submission.  


Cllr. Bowen-Simpkins will have to rewrite the application for Mr. Relf to present 
for consideration by committee in April 2014 and requested that up-to-date quotes 
are sought from contractors as a matter of urgency.     
6. VILLAGE GREENS
The tractor mower has been serviced.  The Chairman reported that the Greens were generally in good condition, despite the weather, although parking of cars on the Higher Green has affected it adversely.  The Clerk was instructed to write again to Knight Frank, agents for The Somerset Trust, with respect to the reinstatement of the Higher Green where it has been eroded by vehicles and to enquire about the lease which the Chairman would like to discuss with the agent.  
7. REPORT FROM ONE VOICE WALES

Cllr. Lloyd-Davies reported on a meeting of the One Voice Wales 
Area 
Committee:
· there had been a presentation on the Freedom of Information Act

· recruiting of new Councils had been discussed

· training courses had been promoted

· feedback had been provided on the proposed Charter between the City and County of Swansea and the local Community/Town Councils

· the City and County of Swansea are looking to save money by devolving some services to local communities

· reports were received from Community/Town Councils.
8. VILLAGE MAGAZINE
It was agreed that the following be included in the next edition of the Village Magazine:
· the fact that poppy seeds are being made available for organisations and private households to sow to commemorate the outbreak of World War I.
9. HIGHWAYS

The Chairman asked Cllr. Lewis to arrange a meeting between the Chairman and City and County of Swansea officers to discuss the state of the highways within Reynoldston.
Cllr. Lewis gave his apologies and left the meeting at 8.38pm.

10. PLANNING APPLICATIONS
FIELD 7429, LITTLE REYNOLDSTON – no objections.
FORMER SMITHY – the Council objected to the planning application on a number of grounds.  These were:
· related to the provision of a bedroom/dining 
area/kitchen/bathroom 



in such a small building
· the possible contamination of an adjacent water course by the contents of 
the proposed septic tank

· the fact that the boundary around the building is claimed as 
garden 
when it 
has rights of common grazing

· parking could be a problem on a shared driveway with Green Lodge

· that the proposed development is inappropriate in that location.

GOWER COTTAGE – no objections.

LAND OPPOSITE 9, APPLEGROVE – the Council objected to the planning application for the same reasons expressed when it was first submitted which were: 

· they had concerns with the access opening on to a lane on which livestock 
roams

· the local development plan states that the open aspect of the village should 
be maintained yet the proposed development increases once again the 
density of housing along Castle Ditty lane

· on the grounds of sustainability - many of the new properties being 
developed within Reynoldston are being purchased as second homes or are 
for sale for an extended period of time – together with other properties 
within the village

· the development would be a precedent leading to further development in 
the locality, outside the curtilage of the village

· the access lane would cross a footpath and an old Gower sunken lane with 
all its associated fauna and flora. 

Councillors also expressed their support for the City and County of Swansea in refusing the application the first time it was submitted.

11. CORRESPONDENCE
· City and County of Swansea – Rural Local Development Strategy 2007-2013
· One Voice Wales – ‘The Voice’ (Cllrs. Bevan and Lloyd-Davies)

· Bishopston Comprehensive School – Newsletter

· Ant Flanagan – ‘Gower Power’.  Councillors agreed that Mr. Flanagan should be 


invited to give a presentation to the Council to begin thirty minutes 

before the start of the Annual meeting in May.  The 




presentation to last no longer than 15 minutes, with 5 



minutes for questions after the presentation. 
12. BILLS FOR PAYMENT
RVHA – hall rental for tonight’s meeting



£  10.00
One Voice Wales – annual membership fee



£  53.00
Powercut – service of tractor mower




£622.04






All agreed.
13. DATE OF ANNUAL MEETING
Tuesday 13th May 2014.  Cllr. Bowen-Simpkins presented his apologies for the Annual Meeting.
14. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
The Council noted observations made by Cllr. Bevan with respect to a camper van parked outside the Post Office.  Cllr. Jones brought to the Council’s attention a newspaper article about schools receiving defibrillators and that the City and County of  Swansea had held a meeting earlier in the day about the sale of playing fields at Knelston School.
There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 9.27 p.m. 

